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This past weekend, Mike and Debbie Wilson hosted their annual beach 
music festival.  Burlington Shag Club was well represented.  It was a perfect 
weekend to be outside just sitting and listening to some great bands 
playing and singing our favorite beach songs.  When you were not sitting, 
you could find a corn hole board almost everywhere you turned and 
people lined up to be next.  Everyone brought food and the Turners were 

kind enough to share their camp site where we could all gather in fellowship.  No one 
there walked away hungry! Thank you, Mike and Debbie, for making this happen for all 
of us in attendance! 

It is LUAU TIME in just 17 more days – or 13 days left to buy a ticket!  Robin is 
preparing the food again.  We have promised her we would give her a headcount by 
June 9, so please – if you are coming (or know of anyone who is coming), please ask 
them to mail their check and we will gladly hold their tickets at WILL CALL. (BSC address 
is PO Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27215) or contact Janice McSherry @ 336-675-8102.  
Tickets will also be sold every Friday night at Showtime Lounge.  Doors will open 
promptly at 6:30 PM – not one minute before.  You must enter in the front doors.  A 
sign will be placed by the correct door.  No one except the members working the first 
shift will be allowed to enter before 6:30 PM.  Please do not think harsh of the 
committee – this must be done so there is less confusion at the front desk.  There will be 
two tables set up for tickets – one to purchase tickets and one to pick up pre-sold tickets 
at WILL CALL.  TICKETS ARE $10.00 per person – this includes a sit down meal, a full 
night of dancing and listening to two wonderful DJ's, Rick Turner in front room and 
Chigger Woods in the lounge.  Please remember we had 400 in attendance last year and 
we really do need to know in advance so we can have enough food and plenty of tables 
and chairs.  Let me also thank every club member that is already working on this event 
and for those who have signed up to help that night.  We are hoping for another 
wonderful LUAU that will bring our members and members from our sister clubs 
together in our wonderful Showtime Lounge. 

Lee Neese is planning our 2nd annual corn hole tournament on June 27 beginning at 4:00 
PM.  There will be some good players and there are some like myself who just hope they 
can hit the board.  Sissy said, "any board will do".  Good, bad or in between, I found out 
this past weekend, it is really a lot of fun.  Even the good players will be playing for fun 
and trust me, they are very understanding of those who are not so good.  Lee is taking 
names now, as there will only be so many teams allowed, sign up immediately.  You can 
play or just come and watch – cheerleaders will be appreciated!  Bring your chair and 
camera and plan an afternoon of pure fun – get with Lee real soon. 

Kim has provided details of all upcoming events – please read this newsletter cover to 
cover.  She pours her heart and soul into this for all of us, so take a few minutes, then 
mark down all the dates to be saved.  Please read over our sunshine list.  We have so 
many members who are sick and in need of our prayers.   

Enjoy your summer, come to Showtime each and every Friday night you are in town, 
support your club, and get to know other members.  Trust me, they are worth the 
effort!  Thank you for allowing me to serve you as your Prez.  

NOW GO AND DO WELL.   

Joan Kimbro, President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Board of Directors Meeting 
 

The Board of Directors met 5/13/15 in the birthday room. 

Mike called the meeting to order at 6:30.  The following 

dates were decided on: the cornhole tournament Saturday 

June 27 at 4:00, the Special Olympics Golf Tournament 

August 15. Also we will start working on luau decorations 

Wednesday May 20 and every Wednesday thereafter until 

they are finished at Kurt's house in Haw River at 6:30.  

Janice McSherry is now selling presale tickets to the luau 

and Stephen Stearns will be providing a shuttle from 

Showtime to the Ramada and Best Western.  Lee, Larry, 

CB, and Mike went to Sanford to check out the grill the 

members voted on. Lee will provide the details at the 

business meeting.  We will ask at our business meeting if 

anyone will chair Fun Monday. If not, we will not have a 

booth. The meeting was adjourned at 7:15.  

---  Edith Loy 

BSC SUNSHINE NEWS 
• Cliff Brown, former BSC member, passed away on April 12. 

• Gloria Thompson’s 2 yr. old grandson had surgery to place tubes in his 

ears. 

• Cindy Foust’s brother Benny Brooks passed away. 

• Delane Vick had surgery on April 28 and was doing well. 

• Joyce Thompson’s son Josh passed away following a battle with brain 

cancer.  He leaves a wife and 2 young children.  On a brighter side, Joyce 

has an older son who is in the Navy and stationed in Sicily.  His wife gave 

birth to a baby girl. 

• Sharon Finch’s mother is home and doing fine following a short stay in 

the hospital.  

• Judy Smith’s (daughter) re-injured her back and is in a lot of pain. 

• Louise Flanigan fell and broke her foot. 

• Good news!  Charles Lindley has been released by the 4 specialists who 

have been treating him for the past 3 years. 

• Bill Inge, former president and board member of BSC, passed away. 

• Steve Pettigrew is undergoing tests for some health issues.  No results at 

this time 

• Karen Boone has health issues. 

• Lynda Allred has an appointment with a surgeon about a broken bone 

she incurred from a fall. 

• Nita Stearns is having additional foot surgery.  

Newsletter Deadline for the July 

issue is June 22nd.  Please send any 

articles you want to be considered 

for publication by email to 

maxkim63@aol.com. 
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Burlington Shag Club  
Business Meeting Minutes 
5/15/15 
 
(Listing of members in attendance is available upon request) 
Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM and quorum declared. 
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to our May meeting.  
Secretary’s Report:  Per Lorna Shively, we currently have 272 members.  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept minutes from 
April and Evelyn Turner seconded.     All approved.   Lorna also reminded everyone to check off the attendance log.  
Birthdays:  Lorna recognized the May birthdays. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford presented 5/15/15 YTD balance of $12,060.96 and expenses/income.   Janice McSherry made 
a motion to accept report.  Doug Foley seconded.   Amy made note that the records reflect that $247.51 of club money was used 
for the float, however, there is still $800.00 in sponsorship money outstanding.  All approved.    
Board of Directors:  Edith Loy reported that the BOD met on 5/13/15 at 6:30 in the birthday room.  They discussed the Special 
Olympics Golf Tournament for 8/15/15, Corn-hole tournament on 6/27/15 at 4:00 PM, and meeting for the luau décor workshop 
on 5/20/15 at 6:30 PM at Kurt’s house.   Janice has luau tickets for sales and Stephen will provide the shuttle.   We also discussed 
Fun Monday and the cooker purchased (addressed later in this meeting).  
Fun Monday Tickets:   Edith also reported that she has Fun Monday tickets for sale.   They are $10.00 each and the prizes are: 1st-
$7500.00, 2nd-$2000.00, 3rd-$1000.00, 4th-500.00 and 5th-$250.00.  The club and the person who sells the winning ticket will also 
get $100.00.  Proceeds go towards the cost of the bands for Fun Sunday and Fun Monday and to the SOS Charitable Foundation.   
Sunshine:  Penny Rice stated that Cliff Brown, former BSC member, passed away on April 12.  Gloria Thompson’s 2 yr. old 
grandson had surgery to place tubes in his ears.  Cindy Foust’s brother Benny Brooks passed away.  Delane Vick had surgery on 
April 28 and was doing well.  Joyce Thompson’s son Josh passed away following a battle with brain cancer.  He leaves a wife and 2 
young children.  On a brighter side, Joyce has an older son who is in the Navy and stationed in Sicily.  His wife gave birth to a baby 
girl.  Sharon Finch’s mother is home and doing fine following a short stay in the hospital.  Judy Smith’s (daughter) re-injured her 
back and is in a lot of pain.  Louise Flanigan fell and broke her foot.  Good news!  Charles Lindley has been released by the 4 
specialists who have been treating him for the past 3 years.  Bill Inge, former president and board member of BSC, passed away.   
Steve Pettigrew is undergoing tests for some health issues.  No results at this time.  Karen Boone has health issues.  Lynda Allred 
has an appointment with a surgeon about a broken bone she incurred from a fall.  Nita Stearns is having additional foot surgery.  
Float:   Amy reported that the club won 2nd place, despite the music not working.   It was a lot of fun and she enjoyed chairing the 
project.  Everyone did great with their costumes and the skit.   She thanked everyone who worked on the float or participated 
and Joan asked those present to stand and be recognized.  
Fun Monday Booth:   Per Joan, thus far we do not have a chairperson for this event.   If someone does not step up, then we will 
have to take a vote NOT to do the booth this year.   Joan asked again.   Baxter Sellars made a motion not to do the Fun Monday 
booth.  Janice McSherry seconded and all approved. 
Willow Oak Beach Music Festival:   Mike and Debbie Wilson are putting this on from 5/22 -5/24/15 at Willow Oak Park.   Flyers 
are available with details.  Go to willowoak.com for more information.  Get your advanced tickets now if you want them as the 
last date to receive these requests is 5/17/15.  Everyone is hoping for great weather.   If you park in the day lot, it’s free.   If you 
want to park in the camping area, it’s $5.00.   
Luau:  Mike Wilson stated that we are having it at 6/13/15 at the Bowling Alley as we did last year.   We’ve already had one 
meeting for the luau committee.  Janice McSherry has packets of tickets for members to start selling.  Please see her to get yours 
to sell.  Door will not open until 6:30 PM.   NO ONE will be admitted earlier than that time unless you are scheduled to work the 
very first shift.  Members will not be asked to bring desserts as Robin will handle that also.   Pre-sale tickets will be cut off on 
6/5/15 in order to allow Robin time to order the food.  Kurt Lankford has offered up his garage to work on decorations again this 
year.   Per Lorna, decoration workshop will start on 5/20/15 at 6:30 at Kurt’s house at 113 Circle Drive, Haw River.   Bring your 
chair, scissors and creativity!   Also, we need jars, sand, shells….anything beach-y that you would like to donate.   Also, Sissy 
Tillman is working on the raffle item now.   Instead of a beach buggy as we have done in the past, she is getting a portable gas 
grill to raffle.  Tickets are $5.00 each and she has packets ready to take and sell.   
Fun Bowling Night:   Evelyn Turner said that there is a lot going on right now.   This is TBD.  
Fun Corn-hole Tournament:   Lee Neese stated that we have set 6/27/15 at 4:00 PM for the next corn-hole tournament 
fundraiser.   It will cost $15.00 to play with the winning team getting a cash prize.  We can only accept 12 teams (24 players).   
First come, first serve in sign up.    
BSC cooker purchase:   Lee Neese, Larry Jordan, Mike Wilson and CB Kimbro visited Carolina Cookers in Sanford to investigate 
what they can do for us.   They were very impressed and have put a $200.00 deposit on one.  It should be ready in 3-4 weeks.  
We will also need to purchase some propane tanks, but Lee is working with a connection to get us the best deal.  This will be for 
CLUB USE ONLY. 
Special Olympics Golf:  Per Evelyn, this has been scheduled for 8/15/15 at Indian Valley.   9:00 AM shotgun start.  Cost is $60.00 
per person and $100 for sponsors.  Flyer to come.    
Eno Beach Are Party:   This is May 16th, at Time Out Lounge in Durham.   Theme is “Putting on the Ritz”.  $10.00 for admission 
and they always have great food and great fun!   Come out and support our sister club.  
Membership Party/30th Anniversary Party:  Joan reminded everyone to put October 3rd on their calendars for this event.   It will 
be held at Amanda Point.  Details will follow.   
50/50:  Bill Allred won $53.00. 
Adjourned at 7:45PM. 
Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charles Lindley 7/1 

Brenda Morris 7/3 

Chris Bunting 7/4 

Clay Parker 7/6 

Luke Coble 7/7 

Rickey McPherson 7/9 

Stephanie Bullins 7/12 

Glenn Miller  7/14 

Rickey Sharpe 7/14 

Rick (ORT) Turner 7/14 

Sara Turner 7/14 

Sharon Russ 7/15 

Karen Boone 7/16 

Sharon Finch 7/16 

Ronnie McMannen 7/16 

Sharon Fogleman 7/17 

Penny Rice 7/17 

Kathy Richardson 7/17 

Bob Maccia 7/18 

Jimmy McCubbins 7/18 

Tammy McDole 7/18 

Janice McSherry 7/19 

Peggy Childress 7/21 

Kurt Lankford 7/21 

Joe Hopper 7/22 

Butch Dawson 7/23 

For information on more parties 
around the area, check out: 

www.shagdance.com
www.shagtour.com

www.burlingtonshagclub.com
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June 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Gil Bradley 

June 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

June 13 – Burlington Shag Club Area Party – “Sand in my Shoes” Luau (see flyer for details) 

June 19 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-
12am – DJ Roy Childress 

June 26 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Don Evers 

June 27 –  BSC Cornhole Tournament, Back Parking Lot, Showtime Lounge (see flyer) 

July 3 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

July 10 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

July 17 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-
12am – DJ Mike Harding 

July 24 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

July 25 – BSC Summer ‘FUN’ Bowling Tournament – Country Club Lanes (see flyer) 

July 31 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

Calendar of Events 
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